June 27th, 2023
Dear Georgia Congressional Delegation:

From more intense heatwaves to more frequent floods to stronger wildfires and hurricanes,
communities across Georgia and the country are feeling the devastating impacts of climate
change. In 2022, the U.S. experienced 18 storms that cost $1 billion or more. To avert the worst
impacts of the climate crisis, science tells us we must slash climate pollution in the U.S. by at
least half by the end of this decade. This is the benchmark President Biden promised to meet.

That is why we celebrated when the Biden administration announced its plan to cut carbon
pollution from power plants. Power plants are the second largest source of U.S. climate
pollution, accounting for roughly a quarter of the nation’s climate pollution. With this proposed
standard, we can:

Slash carbon pollution by 617 million metric tons from 2028 to 2042;

Provide up to $85 billion in net climate and public health benefits through 2042; and
Avoid 1,300 premature deaths, 800 hospital and ER visits, more than 300,000 asthma
attacks, 38,000 school absences, and 66,000 lost work days each year.

While the Biden administration’s proposal is significant, we need to go even further to tackle the
climate crisis, protect our health, and slash the pollution that harms our communities —
especially those that have been disproportionately harmed by pollution and that live along the
fence lines of fossil fuel facilities. Additionally, it is critical that in tandem with this standard, the
EPA and the entire Biden administration follow through on critical protections for communities
that have historically borne the brunt of deadly pollution from power plants and may continue to
face power plant pollution.

As Georgia’s leaders in Congress, our communities are counting on you to stand up for a strong
Cut Climate Pollution Plan that will deliver cleaner air and a healthier climate. Time is running
out. Our climate can’t wait. We need strong Solutions for Pollution now.

Thank you,

Jessica Mengistab, RN, ANHE,

Shawana S. Moore, DNP, APRN, WHNP-BC, PNAP , President/Chair, National Association of
Nurse Practitioners in Women's Health, ANHE,

Park Cannon, Georgia State Representative, Elected Officials to Protect America Leadership
Council, Atlanta, GA

Anne Mellinger-Birdsong, MD, MPH, FAAP, Medical and Health Advisor, Mothers & Others For
Clean Air, Atlanta, GA

Neha Pathak, Founding Member, Georgia Clinicians for Climate Action, Georgia Clinicians for
Climate Action, Atlanta, GA

Roxana Chicas, Ph.D., RN, Professor, Emory University, Lawrenceville, GA


https://www.nbcconnecticut.com/news/national-international/cost-of-2022-extreme-weather-disasters-in-the-us-totaled-165-billion-noaa-says/2951672/#:~:text=Cost%20of%202022%20Extreme%20Weather,Totaled%20%24165%20Billion%2C%20NOAA%20Says

Codi Norred, Executive Director, Georgia Interfaith Power and Light, Decatur, GA

Dr. Shawana Moore, President/Chair (NPWH), ANHE, Atlanta, GA

Jessica Mengistab, BSN, RN, Program Manager, Climate & Clean Energy Advocacy, ANHE,
Rev. Dr. William Edward Flippin, Jr., Interim Pastor, Lutheran Church of the Redeemer, Macon,
Atlanta, GA

Bette Holland, Director, North Georgia Conservation Coalition, Dawsonville

Marvin Lim, State Representative, Georgia General Assembly, Norcross

Yassamin Ansari, Arizona City Councilmember, Elected Officials to Protect America Leadership
Council, Phoenix, AZ

Nicolaus Hawbaker, Dr., Arizona Health Professionals for Climate Action, Flagstaff, AZ
Richard Andrade, Arizona State Representative, EOPA, Phoenix, AZ

Tawsha Trahan, Director of Environmental Justice , Unlimited Potential , Phoenix, AZ

Priya Sundareshan, State Senator, State of AZ, Tucson, AZ

Nicole Horseherder, Executive Director, Té Nizhoni Ani (TNA), Black Mesa, of the Navajo
Nation

Andres Cano, House Minority Leader, State of Arizona, Tucson, AZ

Eve Shapiro, MD, PSR, Tucson, AZ

Jef Caers, Professor of Earth and Planetary Sciences , Stanford University, Stanford, CA
Erin Mordecai, Associate Professor of Biology, Stanford University, Stanford, CA

Abigail Martin, Visiting Professor, Climate & Energy Policy, University of California, Berkeley,
Berkeley, CA

Joshua Perkins, President, Glenview Historic Neighborhood Association, Oakland, CA
David G. Hill, MD, Pulmonary and Critical Care Physician, Assistant Clinical Professor of
Medicine at Yale and Quinnipiac., Waterbury Pulmonary Associates, Yale University School of
Medicine and Quinnipiac University, Frank Netter School of Medicine., Waterbury, CT

Katie Huffling, DNP, RN, CNM, FAAN, Executive Director, Alliance of Nurses for Healthy
Environments, Mount Rainier, MD

Commissioner Kristin Shymoniak, DC Mayor's Commission on African American Affairs,
Washington, DC

Sarah Bucic, RN, Policy Consultant, ANHE, Wilmington, DE

Gloria Barrera, RN, IASN, ANHE, Chicago, IL

Joseph Baldacci, Maine State Senator, Elected Officials to Protect America Leadership Council,
Bangor, ME

Caroline Boules, Lecturer, University of Maryland, Arlington, VA

Katie Huffling, DNP, RN, CNM, FAAN, Executive Director, ANHE, ANHE, Mount Rainier, MD
Shannon Baker-Branstetter, Senior Director, Domestic Climate, Center for American Progress,
Washington DC-Baltimore Area

Virginia Rosen, RN, BSN MA Association for the Chemically Injured, ANHE, Holistic Nurse for
the Environment, Malden, MA

Arnold Kamis, Associate Professor, Brandeis University, Waltham, MA

Lisa Wozniak, Executive Director, Michigan League of Conservation Voters,

Grace Maves, Sustainability Programs Coordinator, University of Michigan Dearborn, Detroit, Ml



Dionna Brown, National Director Youth Environmental Justice Griot Program, Black Millennials 4
Flint, Flint, Ml

Kindra Weid, RN, MPH, Michigan Clinicians for Climate Action, Chelsea, Ml

Andrea Ketchum, MLIS, Research Librarian, Michigan Clinicians for Climate Action, Pittsburgh,
PA

Debra Rowe, President, Change the Chamber, Brighton, Ml

Elizabeth (Lisa) Del Buono, President, Michigan Clinicians for Climate Action, Traverse City, Ml
Steven Ashmead , MD,, Michigan Clinicians for Climate Action, Grand Rapids, Ml

Larry Junck, MD, Michigan Clinicians for Climate Action, Ann Arbor, Ml

Thomas Wassmer , Professor of Biology , Siena Heights University , Adrian, Ml

Alexander Rabin, Assistant Professor, Pulmonary and Critical Care Medicine, University of
Michigan/Michigan Medicine, Ann Arbor, Ml

Susan J. Holcombe, Dr. and Emeritus Professor, Michigan State University, East Lansing, Ml
Kathleen Slonager, RN, AE-C, CCH, Executive Director, Asthma & Allergy Foundation of
America - Michigan Chapter, West Bloomfield Township, Ml

Gary Schlack, Allen Park City Councilmember, Army Veteran, Elected Officials to Protect
America Leadership Council, Allen Park, Ml

Andy Levin, Former Congressman, Bloomfield Township, Ml

Kailey Kanaziz, RN, Traverse City, Mi

Catrina Tillman, Executive Director, Revive Community Health Cemter, Oak Park, MI

Deirdre Nieves, Professor of Environment and Sustainability and Anthropological Studies,
Western Michigan University and Director of Climate Solutions at Western Michigan
Environmental Action Council (WMEAC)

Kathleen Robertson, Director - Policy, Government Affairs, & Markets, Sol Systems,
Washington, DC

Lisa Patel, Executive Director, MSCCH, Pleasanton, CA

Rev. Susan Hendershot, President, Interfaith Power & Light, Washington, DC

Evan Raskin, National Campaign Manager, EARTHDAY.ORG, Washington, DC

Steve Hamile, COOQO, Sol-Up, Las Vegas, NV

Frank Rieger, CEO, Sol-Up, Las Vegas, NV

Joanne Leovy, MD, Nevada Clinicians for Climate Action, North Las Vegas, NV

Leonard Jackson, Reverend, Executive Director Faith Organizing Alliance , Faith Organizing
Alliance, Las Vegas, NV

Howard Watts, Nevada Assemblyman, Elected Officials to Protect America Leadership Council,
Las Vegas, NV

Lesley E. Cohen, Nevada State Assemblymember, Nevada Legislature, Henderson, NV
Debra Hencrickson, Dr., , Reno, NV

Kathleen Chandler, Co-Founder & Co-Director, Be the Change Organization, Las Vegas, NV
Russell Kuhlman, Executive Director, Nevada Wildlife Federation,

Sandra Koch, MD, Nevada Clinicians for Climate Action, Carson City, NV

Shelbie Swartz, Development Manager, Institute for a Progressive Nevada, Las Vegas, NV
Robert Feder, M.D., Steering Committee, Climate Psychiatry Alliance, Hollis, NH

Loraine McCosker, Educator, Adviser, Ohio University, Athens, OH



Latyna Humphrey, State Representative, State Representative- Ohio House of Representatives,
Columbus

Irene Hawkins, Professor , Gettysburg College , Gettysburg, PA

Steve Masters, President, JustLaws, Philadelphia, PA

Ed Gainey, Mayor, City of Pittsburgh, Pittsburgh, PA

Karen Elias, Dr., Climate Reality Project / Better Path Coalition,

Barbara Lee Pace, Board member, Allegheny County Clean Air Now (ACCAN), Allegheny
County, PA

Deborah Gentile, Medical Director, Community Partners in Asthma Care, Wextford, PA

Bob Schmetzer, President, South Heights Boro Council, South Heights Borough, PA

Joel Hicks, Carlisle Borough Councilmember, Elected Officials to Protect America Leadership
Council, Carlisle Borough, PA

Chris Rabb, State Representative, Penn Environment, Philadelphia, PA

Carolyn Comitta, State Senator, Penn Environment, Harrisburg, PA

Brittany Reno, Mayor, Sharpsburg, PA, Sharpsburg, PA

Amanda Cappelletti, State Senator, State of PA, Norristown, PA

David Masur, Executive Director, PennEnviornment,

Katie Ruth, Executive Director, Pennsylvania Interfaith Power and Light, Lancaster, PA
Barbara W Brandom, MD, Steering Committee Member, Concerned Health Professionals of
Pennsylvania, Pittsburgh, PA

Tom Schuster, Director, Sierra Club PA Chapter, Windber, PA

Bobby Hughes, Executive Director, Eastern PA Coalition for Abandoned Mine Reclamation
(EPCAMR), Wilkes-Barre, PA

Dr. Michael E. Mann, Presidential Distinguished Professor and Director of the Center for
Science, Sustainability & the Media, University of Pennsylvania, University of Pennsylvania,
Philadelphia, PA

Nathan Martin, Rabbi, Congregation Beth Israel, Philadelphia, PA

Kathleen Welch, PhD, MPH, Union of Concerned Scientists, Phoenixville, PA

Mayor Brian Spoales, Mayor, Millvale, PA

Dr. Kim Cobb, Director of IBES, Professor of Environment and Society, Professor of Earth,
Environmental and Planetary Sciences, Brown University, Providence, Rl

LaTricea Adams, CEO, Black Millennials 4 Flint, Memphis, TN

Tami Sawyer, Former Commissioner Shelby County Board of Commissioners, Shelby County,
TN

Sarah Houston, Executive Director, Protect Our Aquifer, Memphis, TN

Frank Johnson, Memphis Shelby County Schools Elected Board Member, Shelby County, TN
Dr. Wes Bellamy, Founder, Former Vice Mayor Charlottesville, VA, Our Black Party,
Charlottesville, VA

Kenneth Mendez, President and CEO, Asthma and Allergy Foundation of America, Arlington
Kawanza Billy, Former Civic Engagement Chair, Thursday Network Greater Washington Urban
League Young Professionals, Washington, DC

Charis Goff, Former Chair of the Board of Directors, Black Millennials 4 Flint , Washington, DC
Alphonzo Baker Sr., President, American Society of Peri-Anesthesia Nurses,

Lillian Jensen, RN, ANHE, Port Washington, WI



Joel Charles, MD MPH, Family Doctor, Healthy Climate WI, Madison, WI

Alex Kalfayan, Dr., Madison, WI

Gail Syverud, Co-Chair, Wisconsin Sierra Club, Ashland, WI

Don Ferber, Co Chair, Sierra Club, Madison, WI

Kelda Roys, State Senator, State of WI, Madison, WI

Jackie Harrison-Jewell, Executive Director, Couillard Solar Foundation, Stoughton, WI
Cindy Crane, Reverend, Director of Lutheran Office, Public Policy Wisconsin, Madison, WI
Mandi McAlister, Founder, Hummingbird MKE, Milwaukee, WI

Rev. Brian Sauder, Executive Director, Faith in Place, Lititz, PA

Abby Novinska-Lois, Executive Director, Healthy Climate Wisconsin, Madison, WI
Alex Dudek, MPH(c), BSN, RN, UW Health/UW-Madison, Madison, WI

Nancy Retana, Resilient Communities Program Director, Clean Wisconsin

Bob Lindmeier, Senior Chief Meteorologist, WKOW-TV



